TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

July 9, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Roger Hadlock, Chief Straight, Michael Gilbert, Sheri Clifford
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting reconvened at 9:00 AM
Road Update:

Town Road #100 is now passable as of Friday afternoon.

Quinttown Road is now passable.

Baker Road is in better shape, but will require additional work.

Costs to date:

The Board reviewed invoices and time sheets received from contractors and private citizens to date for work done to make town roads passable following the July 1st storm.

Following a review of what was received to date and an estimate of what would be received for initial damage assessment of costs incurred to this point for emergency repairs the total estimate of $300,000 would be reported to FEAM and NH Homeland Security & Emergency Management.

The cost of the storm and clean up were discussed and how invoices would be paid where FEMA doesn’t reimburse for costs immediately.

Planned work for the week of July 10th :  

Continue to work on Town Road #100

Quinttown Road, Mousley Brook Road and Marsh Road continue to repair the roads with additional material.

Flushing culverts

Adams asked Clifford to contact NH Department of Transportation to have Quinttown Bridge and Mousley Brook Bridge inspected.

Adjourn

The meeting recessed at 10:40 AM and potential reconvene at 5:30 PM on July 10, 2017 if additional information is required by FEMA.
Respectfully Submitted,
